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“The Trustees are the Conscience of A.A, 
the Central Office is the Heart of A.A., and 

the Grapevine is the Voice of A.A.”

Bill Wilson - 1946
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Services of Alcoholics Anonymous, 

the Alcoholic Foundation, 

the A.A. Book, the A.A. Grapevine and the

A.A. General Office









The Grapevine should become the 
Voice of A.A. as a whole.



The Grapevine staff should be 
primarily responsive to A.A. Group 

opinion and tradition.



The Grapevine Editor should be the 
ultimate judge of what is to be 

printed.



…the Trustees should not have, 
under normal conditions, any power 

to dictate to the Grapevine staff



The Grapevine should have freedom 
to print news articles relative to the 

whole field of alcoholism
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IMAGINE

GRAPEVINE PODCAST

GRAPEVINE BLOG

@AAGV INSTAGRAM AND 
TWITTER

REVAMPED  AAGRAPEVINE.ORG

AUDIO AND VIDEO CONTENT

INCREASED SHARE-ABILITY

http://aagrapevine.org




















+30% +35% +18%
Users          /           Sessions           /        Page Views

aagrapevine.org



+21% +27% +34%
Users          /           Sessions           /        Page Views

Webstore



+68% 12.3% +23%
Revenue          /        Conversion Rate           /        YOY              

E-commerce



Podcast    /     Instagram     /      Website    /  Books   /   Print Magazine                      



1954 - That each delegate contact those groups in his area 
which do not have the Grapevine available at meetings 
and draw their attention to the importance and 
advantages of obtaining copies for the group either 
through monthly or yearly bulk orders;

1960 - The “share” or “quota” plan requested by the N.E. 
Ohio Grapevine Representative Committee for increasing 
Grapevine circulation for the coming year, by a minimum 
of 5,000 new subscribers, be adopted.



1961 - The quota of 5,000 new subscriptions as a 
continuing goal for 1961 be re-adopted.

1962 - Retiring delegates will become Grapevine 
Representatives and recruit other G.V.R.s in their areas, 
with the objective that each A.A. group have a G.V.R.

1963 - All retiring delegates will act as Grapevine 
representatives be reaffirmed and notice of this be placed 
in the Grapevine and the General Service Office Bulletin.



1969 - All delegates consider it a part of their 
responsibility to make the Fellowship aware of the 
Grapevine as a tool of sobriety, either through 
their own efforts or by recruiting others.

1970 - Plans to act as Grapevine representatives 
in their areas, to request past Grapevines for use 
in institutions and to carry the Grapevine message 
as a vital tool when making reports to areas be 
reaffirmed.











Josh Eggleston, AAGV Board Chair

Thank you
72nd General Service Conference of Alcoholics Anonymous


